Metropolitan Swimming
Report to the House of Delegates
September 18, 2021
Office Administration

Membership 
As of August 31, 2021
Clubs - 72
Premium Athletes – 6253
Flex Athletes – 651
Outreach Athletes – 96
Other Non-Athlete – 83
Coach – 459
Officials – 290

Coaches Certifications
Coaches are required to have their certifications up to date – regardless of the pandemic.  Extensions were issued and expired September 1, 2021. There are no exceptions to having updated deck passes.  Coaches with any expired certification can NOT be on deck in any capacity.  Showing a certification does not suffice – must be in the database.
Teams with head coaches that have expired certifications are considered not in good standing and cannot be registered for 2022.
Sanctions and Time Trials 
Metro continued to be a leader in the amount of meets sanctioned.  A great job to those clubs and officials that held meets during the last year and helped other clubs out!
Our Metro meet calendar is full!!!!  Regular sanctioned meets will be the go-to for this year – fingers crossed.  Time Trials should be limited to inhouse meets. 
At this time – the COVID and regular sanctioning rules are still in effect – so please be sure all proper paperwork is filled out and all athletes are registered.  USA Swimming has extended the COVID requirements until at least Dec. 31, 2021. Recons are still required – please don’t wait until the last minute.  Recons are due 1 week prior to the meet!
Info
USA swimming - $2 increase in registration for athletes and non-athletes for 2021-2022 registration.  Athlete and Non athlete will be $78.00.  Registration will begin September 1, 2021.  Registration information is posted on the web site and was emailed to each club contact.  Club registration will be invoiced once the club is registered.  Please use the club registration fee info posted on the web site.  Numbers will be determined at the end of August 2021.
Reminder that if you have a Board for your club – all board members must be registered members of USA Swimming. Please refer to MAAP regulations that begin September 1, 2021.
Remember – Check website often – it is updated regularly with important info!
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Fleckenstein
Administrative Manager
